SUN RESOURCES TEXAS, INC
P.0.BOX 3712
LONGVIEW, TEXAS 75606

April 3, 2023

LOUISIANA DEPT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
OFFICE OF CONSERVATION

P. 0. Box 94275

Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9275

Attn: Mr. Jonathon Rice

Re: Docket RA 2023-10

Dear Mr. Rice:

Sun has, just recently, been made aware of the proposed changes to the Scheduling Of
Abandonment program and/or procedures. We feel the current program enables us to
review and plan the expenses incurred with operating and maintain these inactive wells.
A number of inactive wells, state wide, have future value to the mineral owners, working
interest owners and the local and state taxing entities. In Sun’s case, deeper well
development has made it possible to more easily move equipment, repair and rework
wells. New pipelines have opened up additional, closer to the wellhead gas markets. Oil
and gas price fluctuations can greatly change the profitability of these wells. Drilling is
ongoing today.

Sun is opposed to these new rules if no new Scheduling of Abandonments or extensions
or renewals of existing SOAs are allowed. Obviously additional fees and other burdens
levied on marginal and inactive wells reduce funds available to plug and abandon.

Bruce Veralli, VP
SUN RESOURCES TEXAS, INC.



